Minutes of the Meeting of Heslington Parish Council held on Tuesday 18th January 2011

at The Village Meeting Room, Heslington

Present 
Cllr Lady D Lawton

Cllr P Hall - Chair

Cllr Mrs Z Richards

Cllr W McClean

Cllr C Cadman

Cllr Mrs P Bramley 

Cllr R Bramley

Cllr J Stern

Cllr C Cadman

1 Member of the Public

92 
Apologies and Declarations


Apologies were received and accepted for Cllr Collingwood. There were no declarations of interest.

93 
Public Session


A resident suggested that a parish notice board could be located adjacent to the existing one. It was 
agreed that costs would be looked at and brought back to the next meeting.

94 
Minutes of the Last Meeting


The minutes of the meeting held on 16th November 2010 were accepted as a true and accurate 
record of the meeting.

95 
Matters Arising


a) 
Waiting Restrictions University Road – The comments made have been acknowledged and a 

response in due in the next few weeks.

96 
Planning


Applications for Consideration


Members discussed the planning applications and agreed that they would not make any comment on 
applications being made by the University until such time that they were made to implement the 
Travel Plan, which should address the peripheral parking issues in the village. 


Members discussed the possibilities of employing a traffic consultant to look at the Travel Plan and 
issues associated with it. 


Applications Approved


None.


Applications Withdrawn/Refused


None.

97 
For Discussion


a) 
Highway Matters - Cllr Cadman raised concerns about the First York FTR's that use the 


roundabout outside Heslington Hall. These buses are too big and have trouble negotiating 

the roundabout, with part of the bus crossing over onto the pavement. There was a recent 

near miss incident with a pedestrian.


b) 
Boss Lane – Cllr McClean advised that there is a dangerous overhanging tree which needs 

to be looked at. The Clerk will contact the University and request that work is undertaken. 

Cllr Lady Lawton asked if it could be requested that new bark chippings are laid on the lane 

when the weather improves.


c) 
Overgrown Hedge Walnut Close – Cllr McClean advised that the hedge has still not be cut 

back. Cllr Hall will speak to the owner of the hedge and ask him to undertake work. 


d) 
Campus 3 – no report.


e) 
Elvington –Cllr Mrs Bramley advised that following the recent appeal process, costs had 

been awarded to City of York Council. 


For Information


a) 
White Rose Update

98 
Finance


The following accounts for signing:-


a) 
J Bradley – salary - £244.89 BC

99 
Income


None. 

100 
Police Report


A report for the period 1st December to 30th December 2010 was received as follows:-


Crime Domestic Violence – A female had been assaulted by her boyfriend. There is a history of 
domestic violence between the couple. The male was arrested at the time.


Sexual Offence – A male had been seen drinking and masturbating. This was on Main Street. The 
male was talking to passing students when it was reported. The male was arrested for indecent 
exposure.


Breach of Court Order – A male has broken his condition of his court order while in prison. Details of 
the incident were taken. This happened in Heslington village.


Suspicious Circumstances – Doors to the HSBC bank left open with silent alarm believed to be 
sounding. Police and staff arrived at the bank, it was a bank error and everything was in order.

101 
Representatives Reports


a) 
Cllr McClean advised that the improvement works at the pavilion are still progressing. It is 

hoped that work may commence in September.


b) 
Cllr Hall advised that he had attended a sustrans meeting. They are exploring the possibility 

of a cycling/walking route across country between Heslington and Elvington. They would like 

to gauge any interest in such a route. It was agreed that a note be placed in Outlook to gain 

public interest.


c) 
Cllr Hall advised that he had attended a meeting at the University regarding the Varsity 


meeting. The event is scheduled for the end of February. The event will be between Hull 

University and York University. There will be sports matches on 26th and 27th February. 


Rugby and football matches have been scheduled for the Sunday afternoon. All events will 

be finished by 5pm on each day.



About 700 students are expected from Hull, roughly half as many as Roses weekend. 


Arrangements are being made for around 200 students to stay in the gym as this will provide 

showers etc. There will be buses returning students to Hull on both days. Any buses staying 

overnight will park as the design centre. No special events have been prepared for the 


visiting students although there will be already an event are Derwent and any tickets left can 

be purchased on the door, up to the maximum number permitted. There may be some 


students who wish to go into York of visit the village pubs.



Letters will be sent out to local residents advising them what is going on and who to contact 

if there are any problems. Noise pollution will be measured at the daytime events, but no 

noisy events are planned. If this event goes ahead next year, with St John's participating, the 

set up meeting will take place in November to give plenty of time for organisation.

102 
Clerks Report


a) 
The Clerk advised members that the elections would be held on Thursday 5th May. 


Information relating to the elections will be provided in March.

103 
Agenda Items for Next Meeting


a) 
Church Car Park

104 
Date of Next Meeting


Tuesday 15th February 2011 at 7.30 p.m. 

The meeting was closed at 8.35 p.m.

